MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING

Association:

Westermere Condominium Association, Inc.

Date:


October 9, 2007

Location:
Full Circle HOA Management, 560 Mountain Village Blvd., #102B, Mountain Village, CO 81435

Directors Present:
Bruce Crown, Margie Francis, Peter McGinty, Rick Asbill 

Others Present:
Julie Denny (Full Circle) Dan Witkowski (Full Circle) Diane Wolfson (Full Circle), Hilary Popper (Full Circle)  

Meeting called to order 2:35 p.m. MST

Determination of a quorum.  Yes 4 of 5 directors present.

Motion by Margie Francis second by Peter McGinty to approve the minutes of the August 30, 2007, board meeting.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Motion by Bruce Crown, second by Peter McGinty to approve changing the bank account from Wells Fargo to Alpine bank, as long as there are no associated fees.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Discussion of the 2008 proposed budget.

Discussion regarding the use of reserve funds.
Discussion regarding loan to operating – 2007 painting project.

Discussion regarding the anticipated 2008 retained earnings.
Direction to:

1. Utilize retained earnings at the end of 2007 to repay the painting loan to operating in 2007.

2. Split the remaining painting loan to operating in 2008 & 2009.

Discussion of the possibility of selling HOA owned parking spaces as income.

Discussion of the IRS rules related to retained income and reserve funding.
Discussion regarding the Full Circle budgeted increases and charges for facilities management project fees.
1. Apply the retained earnings against the retaining project – split the repayment between 2007 & 2008.

2. Move the 2008 planned roof repair from a reserve expense (7,500) to a operating expense and decrease reserve funding in 2008 by that amount, including it in the operating assessment.

3. Inform homeowners that the Association is considering the possibility of selling a parking space.  
Motion by Rick Asbill, second by Peter McGinty to approve the 2008 proposed budget with these changes.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
New business:

Discussion by Dan regarding the landscaping/retaining wall project.  

Meeting adjourned at 4:15 p.m. MST. 

THE FOREGOING MINUTES WERE APPROVED BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS AT ITS MEETING HELD NOVEMBER 13, 2009.
Signed: 

/s/Michelle Aplin, Manager




November 17, 2009

